
Columbus Panhellenic Association 
Thursday, December 9 
Wedgwood Country Club 
 
Attended:  Penny Purviance ~ Delta Delta Delta, Judy Watson ~ Alpha Ph, Jane Sotak ~ 
Alpha Chi Omega, Marianne Gray ~ Gamma Phi Beta, Cheryl Davis ~ Alpha Omicron Pi, 
Melissa Haff ~ Delta Gamma, Liz Wood ~ Delta Zeta, Katie Lucas ~ Alpha Xi Delta 
 
President Penny Purviance called the meeting to order.  Congratulations went out to Marianne 
Gray for the successful scrap-booking party, she held at her home in November.  Ten people 
attended and all had a wonderful time and are excited about the next event.  Marianne suggested 
that we move away from a Friday night for the next scrap-booking party. 
 
Vice President Judy Watson presented Jill Trowbridge’s report.  A proposed calendar of events 
and survey results were distributed to everyone. We reviewed all of the events and those present 
provided the information they had gathered. 
 
Cheryl Davis – Comedy Club – Cheryl contacted Shadowbox at Easton.  Wednesday-Thursday it 
is $20 for the 7 pm show.  If we have 16+ attend there is a $4 discount.  If we have 25+, 
Shadowbox will process the ticket orders.  Anyone who will be attending can call Shadowbox 
direct and order their tickets – they just need to state they are with Columbus Alumnae 
Panhellenic to receive the discount.  Seating is on a first come first serve basis.  January’s show 
is “Sex in the Box.”  Cheryl will call to confirm reservations, and will e-mail information to the 
group.  She will also ask Denise to create a flyer for all to distribute. 
 
Liz Wood – Food Bank – February 1 is our scheduled date.  Directions and flyers will be mailed 
out in early January.  All are asked to bring an appetizer and drink to enjoy during a brief 
meeting prior to working.  Please arrive by 5:30 pm. 
 
Judy Watson – Game Night – March 11 6:30 – 10:30 pm at Clintonville Women’s Club.  The 
space has been reserved.  Dinner is $16 per person.  Judy sent around a sign-up sheet for people 
to work specific areas of the event. 
 Decorations/Table Favor -  
 Raffle/Silent Auction -  
 Reservations/Registration – Tina & Jane 
 Publicity – Melissa & Denise 
 Please contact Judy to sign-up 
It is BYOB for all who attend.  A variety of games will be available for people to play.  Game 
Night will be discussed in more detail at the February 1 meeting. 
 
Penny Purviance – Spa Day – The cost for a spa day ranges in the $70-$80 range and they cannot 
guarantee a group together – it depends on the current schedule.  It was suggested by the group 
that we look at possibly holding a “mini-spa” night at someone’s home.  Judy was going to speak 
with a massage therapist for pricing.  Katie is going to speak with a contact she has as well.  
Information will be provided at the February meeting. 
 



During the review of the calendar, a few suggestions were made: 
- Spa day move to another month 
- Cancel March Madness (Game Night is focus for March) 
- Race for the Cure is May 14 (not in March) 
- Tour of Sorority Houses move to September (not in April) – Jane Sotak has organized 

this in years past and will work on this.  There are 14 chapters at OSU.  A rotation 
between these would be the best method to tour all houses.  Possibly pick six a year to 
open to CAP. 

- Franklin Park Conservatory – early May due to Katie’s festival schedule 
- Columbus Arts Festival Fundraiser – CAP will work 3 booths at the festival raising $200 

per booth/shift worked.  Marianne will organize.   
 
Penny then gave the Treasurer’s Report for October 
 Checking - $35.28 
Thus far $155.00 had been collected through the Polaris Night of Giving Campaign, but many 
had turned in money in November and still have some to turn in. 
Delta Delta Delta, Alpha Delta Pi, and Delta Zeta are the only groups still owing dues. 
 
Dinner was then served and all enjoyed the holiday celebration!! 
 
Notes: 
February 1 – Next Meeting and Mid-Ohio Food Bank @ 5:30 pm 
Turn in all Polaris money to Tina Tracy 


